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QuickPoint! – How the PERS Pac-Man Eats 

Teacher Salaries 
 

By Steve Buckstein and Kathryn Hickok 

 

What do Pac-Man and public pensions have in common? An intriguing 2016 

national study of pension debt and teacher salaries recently answered this question. 

Depending on what economic assumptions are made, it’s likely that unfunded 

public pension liabilities for all states and local governments exceeded $6 trillion 

last year. Based on the same assumptions, Oregon’s share of those liabilities likely 

approached $50 billion. 

 

The study, The Pension Pac-Man: How Pension Debt Eats Away at Teacher 

Salaries, by Chad Aldeman of Bellweather Education Partners, concluded that 

unfunded public pension liabilities are eating away at teacher salaries in every 

state—just like the arcade game. This happens because the school districts teachers 

work for have to pay an increasingly larger share of their budgets into retirement 

funds for teachers who are no longer teaching, at the expense of those currently in 

the classroom. 

 

To stop the PERS Pac-Man from eating teacher salaries, Oregon’s Governor and 

state legislators need to get serious about PERS reform. They should end the 

“defined-benefit” elements of PERS for all work done in the future. Instead, public 

employees, including teachers, should move to 401(k)-style retirement plans. The 

costs to future teachers, schools, and taxpayers will only get worse if we don’t end 

the PERS Pac-Man once and for all. 

 

 

Steve Buckstein is Senior Policy Analyst and Founder at Cascade Policy Institute, 

Oregon’s free market public policy research organization. Kathryn Hickok is 

Executive Vice President at Cascade. 

 

 

Attention editors 

and producers: 

 

Cascade Commentaries are 

provided for reprint in 

newspapers and other 

publications, with credit 

given to author(s) and 

Cascade. Contact Cascade 

to arrange print or broadcast 

interviews on this 

commentary topic. 

 

 

Please contact: 

 

Cascade Policy Institute 

4850 SW Scholls Ferry Rd.   

Suite 103 

Portland, Oregon 97225 

 

Phone: (503) 242-0900 

Fax: (503) 242-3822 

 

www.cascadepolicy.org 

info@cascadepolicy.org 

 

Cascade Policy Institute is a tax-exempt educational organization as defined under IRS code 501 (c)(3). Nothing appearing in 

this Cascade Commentary is to be construed as necessarily representing the views of Cascade or its donors. The views 

expressed herein are the author’s own.  

 

https://www.teacherpensions.org/sites/default/files/Teacher%20Pension%20Pac-Man_Web.pdf
https://www.teacherpensions.org/sites/default/files/Teacher%20Pension%20Pac-Man_Web.pdf
https://www.alec.org/app/uploads/2017/12/2017-Unaccountable-and-Unaffordable-FINAL_DEC_WEB.pdf
http://www.cascadepolicy.org/commentaries/too-late-to-fix-pers-by-fooling-oregonians/
https://www.teacherpensions.org/sites/default/files/Teacher%20Pension%20Pac-Man_Web.pdf
https://www.teacherpensions.org/sites/default/files/Teacher%20Pension%20Pac-Man_Web.pdf
http://www.cascadepolicy.org/

	“Allowing a community to customize the execution of statewide policies to match the community’s capacity would make a real difference in the resilience of rural communities.”

